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BANK DETAILS TO PAY FEES 
 

You may prefer to pay school accounts through Direct Debit. 

The school bank account details are as follows: 
 

Account Name: Wagin District High School 

BSB Number: 036 153 

Account Number: 139315 

(Westpac - Katanning) 
 

Please ensure that the studentôs name is used as  

the reference for all Direct Deposits 

WAGIN DISTRICT HIGH SCHOOL 

10 Ranford Street Wagin WA 6315 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Phone: 9861 1877 / Fax 9861 1835 

Email: wagin.dhs@education.wa.edu.au 

Website: www.wagindhs.wa.edu.au 

Canteen: 9861 1348 

Principal: Mrs Cassandra Harris-Moroney 

Primary Deputy: Mrs Robyn Willey 

Secondary Deputy: Mrs Jolene Abbott 

Manager Corporate Services:  Mrs Ann Ward 

Term 1  Diary  
WEEK 2 
Thursday, February 9 

Parent Meeting Year 3/4 (postponed) 
 

WEEK 2 & 3 
In-Term Swimming Lessons 
 

WEEK 3 
Wednesday, February 15 

Parent Meeting Pre-Primary 
 

WEEK 4 
Friday, February 24 

Faction Swimming Carnival 
 

WEEK 5 
Wed, March 1-Fri, March 3 

Leadership Camp 
 

WEEK 6 
Monday, March 6 

Labour Day Holiday 
 

Friday, March 10 

Woolorama  School Development Day 
 

WEEK 7 
Monday, March 13 

WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 

School Councillors announced 
 

Friday, March 17 

Interschool Swimming Carnival 
 

WEEK 8 

Thursday, March 23 
Hawaiian Bike Ride 
 

WEEK 10 
Monday, April 3 

WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 

Early  Childhood  students  this  year are  in  two classes in Rooms 25 and 26. 

Waginôs newest students are already settling in well with Mrs Spooner and 

Mrs Montgomery in  Room 25 and  Ms Bennett and Mrs Quinn  in  Room 26.  

We  hope they  make  lots  of new friends  and enjoy  their first year at school. 

mailto:wagin.dhs@det.wa.edu.au
http://www.wagindhs.wa.edu.au/
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WELCOME 

Welcome back students, parents and community members to a new and exciting school year. We have 

had a smooth start to the 2017 school year, this year we continue to have the overwhelming majority of 

our students back to school on time, ready to learn. This is a fantastic improvement on previous years 

where we have had many absences at the start of the school year. Students were very well prepared, 

dressed in uniform and fired up to start the year.  
 

Welcome to our new Kindy students and families, we hope you enjoy your education journey and        

becoming part of our school community. 
 

We also welcome several new staff members, students and families to our wonderful school community. 

The atmosphere around the school is very welcoming and everyone is keen to get on with learning and 

settling in. We greatly appreciate the involvement of families and community members in your childrenôs 

education and look forward to continuing to foster strong, positive relationships with all families through-

out the year.  
 

Our student enrolment is hovering around 290 - over the next two weeks this number will fluctuate as   

students enrol or transfer to new schools. 

Our class structures for 2017 are: 
 

¶ Kindy with Ms Bennett 

¶ Kindy with Mrs Spooner 

¶ Pre-Primary with Ms Child 

¶ Pre-Primary/Year 1 with Mrs Gannaway 

¶ Year 1 with Mrs Little 

¶ Year 2 with Mrs Pangler 

¶ Year 3 with Mrs Moffatt 

¶ Year 3/4 TBA 

¶ Year 4/5 with Mr Mullin 

¶ Year 5 with Ms Roche 

¶ Year 6 with Ms Reder 

¶ Year 7 

¶ Year 8 

¶ Year 9/10 

¶ Art with Ms van Leeuwen 

¶ Physical Education and Health with Ms Bennison 

¶ Technologies (D&T or T&E) with Mr Harris 

¶ Mrs Kellow has returned 2 days per week and will be working across Year 2, Year 3 and Year 4/5 

¶ Mrs Parker will take Music with Pre-Primary-Year 2 

¶ Ms Pense has returned from long service leave to teach Year 7-10 Maths 

¶ Mrs Pieterse is using her long service leave and will work 4 days this year teaching Year 7 and Year    

 9/10 English along with supporting Digital Technologies 

¶ Mrs King is teaching Year 7-10 HASS and Yr. 8 English 

¶ Ms Bickers is teaching Year 7-10 Science and Year 4, Year 4/5, Year 5 and Year 6 Science 

¶ Mrs Abbott has also returned from her long service leave along with being our Secondary Deputy she 

 is also teaching an option class, Year 9/10 Careers and Year 7 and 8 Technologies (Home Economics) 
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Looking for employment? 
 

All vacancies within the  

Department of Education  

are now advertised on line through the below link. 
 

http://www.jobs.wa.gov.au/ 

 

 

 

 

Welcome to our new teachers: 
 

¶ Ms Annette Child - Ms Child will be teaching our Pre-Primary class this year. She is joining the 

ranks of teacher after many years as an Education Assistant. Ms Child has moved here from Albany 

where she was taking some long term relief in Albany Primary Schools. She is very enthusiastic and 

excited to be teaching Pre-Primary at Wagin DHS. 

 

¶ Ms Dayna Reder - Ms Reder will be teaching our Year 6 class this year. She has relocated from 

Perth. Ms Reder has fitted in very well with her colleagues and is enthusiastic, positive and looking 

forward to becoming part of our school community. 

 

¶ Ms Alexis Van Leeuwen - Ms Van Leeuwen will be teaching art across the school Pre-Primary to 

Year 10 this year along with being a Secondary Form teacher. She is joining us from Perth via     

Katanning where she worked for part of last year. Ms Van Leeuwen is very talented artist with some 

excellent work already in print. She is very excited to be taking on the role of Art teacher at Wagin 

DHS and growing our studentôs artistic talents. 

 

¶ Mr Steven Harris- Mr Harris will be teaching Technologies (D&T) across the school Pre-Primary 

to Year 10 this year along with being a Secondary Form Teacher. He joins us from Narrogin Ag. He 

also has 20 years-experience in the building industry as a carpenter/joiner and has taught at Katanning 

SHS. Mr Harris is looking forward to becoming part of our school community. 

 

We are looking forward to the 2017 school year, striving to provide an empowering environment for 

life-long learning for our students in partnership with parents, carers and the community.  
 

Your child or young personôs journey through school has a greater chance of being successful if there 

is a positive relationship between school and home. Please do not hesitate to come and talk to teaching 

or admin staff if you have any concerns or questions. The school office can be contacted on 9861 1877.  

 

THANK YOU 

CBH have very generously supplied stationary packs for our Year 1 students. These packs are the prop-

erty of individual students and have been sent home with students. This very generous support is a pos-

itive step in supporting our students to Aim High.  

 

BEHAVIOUR 

We continue to use our EMUS to help all school members - students, staff, parents and community to 

be Engaged, use our Manners, show Understanding and Strive.  
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http://search.jobs.wa.gov.au/page.php?pageID=215
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The new year has begun very well for our school community! It has been delightful to see all our students, 

from Year 7 to Year 10, back in action at the high school. Our staff are energised and optimistic about the 

year ahead and we have much to look forward to. They have been engaged in intensive professional   

learning on improving student learning outcomes through the integration of 21st Century Learning Skills. 
 

Already this year we have warmly welcomed our new teaching staff Mr Steve Harris and Ms Alexis van 

Leeuwen. Mr Harris will be teaching Design and Technology and Ms van Leeuwen will be teaching Art.  
 

We have had a smooth start to the school year. This term will be very busy with student council speeches, 

swimming carnivals, Woolorama, OLNA testing, leadership camps, the Hawaiian Bike ride, Youth Focus 

and other incursions. Our pastoral care focus is to create a nurturing and positive environment where each 

student is valued. Part of our 2017 curriculum will focus on meeting challenges, empowering lifelong 

learning and achieving goals. Our teachers are dedicated to the focus of learning in the classroom. It is our 

objective that lessons provide variety, are engaging, have each individual student appropriately supported 

and challenged in their learning and finally, ensure students make excellent progress. Working together 

with the support of parents, teachers aim to empower students to take responsibility for their learning with 

high expectations. Teachers will support students to strive to achieve their academic goals, to ensure they 

progress in developing key academic behaviours and are visible learners in our classrooms. 
 

We have four form classes in the Secondary school. If a parent or carer has any issues regarding their child 

please contact your childôs form teacher. 
 

Griffin   Ms Van Leeuwen 

Unicorn    Mrs Vanessa Pieterse  

Phoenix   Mrs King and Ms Bickers 

Sphinx  Mr Harris 
 

Uniform Standards 

I look forward to seeing the students setting the highest possible standard in the wearing of their school 

uniforms. The expected standard has been clearly established in meetings held with the Secondary School 

students and these standards have been printed in the Wagin DHS Uniform Policy. Secondary students are 

encouraged to wear a Wagin DHS school cap when required.   
 

Student Councillors for 2017 

All students who are interested in being a student councillor for 2017 will be required to prepare a speech 

and present it to the rest of the student body for voting. All students who are considering a leadership roll 

will be given assistance and advice to write, prepare and deliver their speeches. Speeches and voting will 

take place next week. 
 

Pastoral Care 

Being mindful means using our senses and engaging our minds to focus on the present moment rather than 

dwelling on the past or worrying about the future. When we are mindful, we are aware and undistracted, 

observing life as it unfolds without analysis or judgment. Practising mindfulness meditation can reduce 

stress, increase resilience, increase positive emotions, boost self-esteem, and improve attention and focus. 

It can also assist with lowering the incidence of depression and anxiety. Improvements in learning, 

achievement, memory and emotional regulation are common, along with clearer and more focused     

thinking. Practising mindfulness has been found to actively change the functioning of the brain and        

ultimately how we think. I encourage you look at smilingmind.com.au to learn more about mindfulness, 

the science behind it and perhaps practise some of the meditations available. 
 

I look forward to continuing to be part of your childôs journey at Wagin DHS. If there is anything I can do 

to assist you or your child, please be sure to contact me.  
 

http://smilingmind.com.au/
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Student of the Week  
 

Congratulations to the following students who were nominated by their teachers and received  

this award in Week 2 
 

Year 2P - Sara Ward, Mackirra Williams 

Year 3/4M - Zienna Atkins 
 

I would like to thank you all for helping your children make a great start to 

the year.  It is so wonderful to see the students behaving well and engaging 

enthusiastically in their class work. If you ever have any queries, please see 

your class teacher. I am also available if you want to come in to speak with 

me. 

 

Swimming 

Swimming is progressing well despite the difficulties we have had organising 

teachers. Thank you to Rachel Martin who organised her paperwork at the 

last minute to be able to teach here. 

 

Robyn Webster has said that she has had some parents approach her regarding the levels their children have 

been put in. As swimming is dependent on skills being demonstrated correctly before moving onto the next 

level, some students may have had their levels adjusted. The Instructor in Charge needs to be able to see the 

skills demonstrated correctly so the children can be put into the correct level. Sometimes students can be 

quite confident in the water but fail to perform the skills for the required level or have forgotten how to do 

them over the break between swimming lessons. It is all about safety. Please be assured that decisions are 

only made so that your children receive the most from these lessons. 

 

Crunch and Sip 

Each day make sure your child goes to school with a clean clear bottle filled with water, and vegetables or 

fruit for the Crunch & Sip break ï thatôs all you need to do!  
 

CRUNCH: 
Vegetables such as carrot or celery sticks, cherry tomatoes or snow peas 

OR 

Easy-to-eat seasonal fruit such as a small apple, a container with hulled strawberries, a mandarin or banana 

OR 

Canned fruit in natural juice with a spoon 
 

AND SIP: 
A clean, clear water bottle filled with plain water 

 

Attendance 

Please notify the school regarding any absences your child may have. This year daily absences will be fol-

lowed up. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 


